
COUNTY COMMISSION RECORD, VERNON COUNTY

Tuesday, October 8, 2024,                                                                                   3rd October Adj.

THE VERNON COUNTY COMMISSION MET, PURSUANT TO ADJOURNMENT, TUESDAY, OCTOBER 8TH, 2024, AT 9:00 A.M.  

PRESENT: CINDY THOMPSON, NORTHERN COMMISSIONER; EVERETT L. WOLFE, SOUTHERN COMMISSIONER; ABSENT: JOE WILSON, PRESIDING COMMISSIONER-ATTENDING MACCTO CONFERENCE IN BRANSON
                                                       
                 ROADS
Mike Reasoner, Road and Bridge Foreman, advised on Monday that 825 Road in Harrison Township is now open again and the new bridge is finished. Emails were sent to notify the appropriate parties.
       MACCTO CONFERENCE
Commissioner Wilson and Road and Bridge Foreman, Mike Reasoner are attending the Missouri Association of County and City Transportation Officials Conference in Branson. 

FAIRGROUNDS
Traci Cliffman called on the Commission to report on the success of the Truck and Tractor pull that was held at the Fairgrounds on Saturday, September 14th and to let the Commissioners know that they would like to reserve the fairgrounds on September 13, 2025.

BRO PROJECTS
Lindsey Chaffin, Great River Engineering, called the Commission to give updates on the various BRO projects in the county and to discuss a bridge in Drywood Township.

                                                               NATIONAL 4-H WEEK
The Commissioners signed a proclamation declaring October 6-12, 2024, as National 4-H week.

                 FINANCIAL
Brent Banes, County Collector, called on the Commission to discuss Certificate of Deposit nterest rates.

        INVOICES AND CHECKS
The Commission reviewed and approved invoices and signed checks.

   TOWNSHIPS
Jerry Laflen, Harrison Township Clerk, stopped by the Commission to give an update on the Township. He reported that roadwork is progressing.

  ARPA FUNDS
The Commission received a signed ARPA contract from the Vernon County Ambulance District.

                                                                 GENERATOR BIDS
The Commission received Automatic Transfer Switch bids from three companies: Joplin Supply Company in the amount of $15,193.19; Border States in the amount of $15,287.50; and Cummins Sales and Services in the amount of $19,533.00. 

Commissioner Thompson made a motion to purchase an Automatic Transfer Switch from Joplin Supply Company for the installation of the Courthouse generator. Commissioner Wolfe seconded the motion. Both voted yes to approve.

					    

                                                                

 ISSUE WITH NEIGHBORS
The Commission received a call from Irene McLoud who is troubled by issues with her neighbors concerning a shared driveway. Commissioner Thompson referred her to the City of Nevada since the property is inside the city limits.

 ADJOURN

Ordered that Commission adjourn at 12:00 p.m. until Wednesday, October 9, 2024.

ATTEST: ________________________________ APPROVED:_____________________________		      CLERK OF COMMISSION			                  PRESIDING COMMISSIONER
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